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www.endwellumc.org 

 
       The Mission of the Endwell United Methodist Church is to make disciples of 

 Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. 

 

We are a Safe Haven Congregation equipped to welcome anyone whose church has 

closed or disaffiliated.  May you find this faith community a resting place with people 

who will care for you while providing a haven of peace and grace. 
 

Endwell United Methodist Church 

 October 20, 2024          
     10:00am 
 

Worship Theme: God is our Refuge 
 
Gathering   Sharing Our Ministry Worship Countdown 
          (Shout to the Lord - iWorship) 
   
Welcome/Sharing our Ministry  
(Please sign the red Friendship pad located in each pew and pass it to the those in the pew with you) 
Our Nursery facility & Toddler room is open upstairs, while not staffed, the worship is streamed live. 
This morning, we will not share a formal offering. However, we invite you to share your gifts on the mounted Offering 
Boxes located at each entrance in the Sanctuary OR Text your gift to: 73256 (password) give2eumc.   
OR Visit www.endwellumc.org to donate electronically, at any time.   

 
Prelude   A Mighty Fortress Is Our God  arr. James Pethel 
 

Call to Worship  Turn Your Spirit Loose Ted Loder 
 
*Hymn of Praise  TFWS #2197  Lord of All Hopefulness 
       
Time with our Children            UMH #277     Tell Me the Stories of Jesus   (verse – 1) 
(Children are excused to attend Children’s Church, upstairs in the Children’s Education Center) 
 

Hymn of Meditation  TFWS #2025   As the Deer (2x’s) 

 
Prayers of the People 
 
Morning Prayer  
 
*Hymn of Preparation  UMH #361   Rock of Ages 
 
*Scripture Reading              Psalm 71:1-12   Psalter Reading #794 
 
Choral Anthem   What a Fellowship  David M Cherwien 
      
Reflection    Rev. Mark Kimpland 
    
*Hymn of Affirmation  Shout to the Lord    iWorship 
 
Benediction  

  
Postlude 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.endwellumc.org/


 

Reflection on Psalm 71   October 20, 2024 

 

I. Familiar Psalms (Ps 22, 23, 46, 51, 100) 

 

II. Unfamiliar Psalm 71 

 

 A. 1st person 

 B. Older perspective 

 

III. Spiritual lessons from the Psalmist 

 

 A. Faith does not exempt us from suffering 

 

  1. Looking back, we are still here 

  2. Something good, from bad 

 

 

 B. God’s Nature 

 

  1. Continuing attributes 

  2. In Whom do we trust? 

 

 

 C. Humble Dependance 

 

  1. Forrest and Bubba 

  2. 20th century psalm 

 

IV. Our lives are a witness of God 

 

 

Endwell United Methodist Church Prayer List 

 

If you would like to include someone or would like to be removed, please call the office.     

 (Please send notes and words of encouragement to the following brothers and sisters)                      

Marie Foster - St. Louise Manor  Shirley Cannon – Homestead Apalachin 

Shirley Stacconi – Hilltop   Rose Smith – Good Shepherd 

Bob Mallery – Ideal Living Center  Doris Adams- Hilltop 
Joyce Lott – Home   Alan Kisacky – living with Sister 

Gertrude Anderson - Troy, NY  Delores Pero - Home 

Joan Kisacky – ECM   Carolyn Potter – Castle Gardens  
Karyl Gadecki –Ideal Living Center Nettie Williams – Good Shepherd 

Barb Herne – ECM - Hospice  Nadine Phillips – Castle Gardens   

Bob & Lorrie Vaber – Good Shepherd  Teresa Perkins – Home  
Peg Rider – Home   Thelma Lamoureux - Vestal 

    

Grief 

Global Wars/Humanitarian needs around the world 

Victims of recent Hurricanes 

The family of Anthony (Elona) Tordonato – close friends of Tom & Martha Bushnell 

 

Hospitalized and/or recovering 

Arline Carr – Carolyn Corse’s Mother-in-Law (failing health)  99th birthday on 10/26 

(Birthday cards can be sent to 14 Village Drive Rm 226, Endwell NY 13760 

Anthony Joseph (AJ) Presto – 17yr.old, CVHS, at Kennedy-Krieger rehab facility in Baltimore, MD 

Hank (Dale) McGlynn – Doing better and has returned to rehab 

Cindy Fitch – Achilles surgery on Thursday, 10-17 

Rev. Doug Sivers (Lyme disease), wife, Joanne (recent knee surgery),  

(Brother and Sister-in-Law of Bonnie Henderson) 

 

Cancer Patients 

Jamie Hoffer – Dette (Dave) Minerley’s Niece, Cancer has returned 

 

Military 

Andrew Thomsen – Air Force – Deployed to Oaklahoma, Nephew of Sally (Jim) Vazquez 
Adam Mills- Air Force – Grandson of Jim & Carol Bowman 
Tyler Allen – U.S. Army – Ft. Stewart, Savannah GA 

David Williams, Jr – Army, Cousin of Nancy Green 
Justin Harrington – U.S. Airforce – Del Rio, TX 

Cameron Bingel – Fire Academy at Goodfellow Air Force Base, SanAngelo, TX, Grandson of Elsa Bingel  

Brandon Nickerson – National Guard 

Ben Bolcavage – in the Marines, Grandson of D. Bolcavage 

David Danisa – US Army, Ft Liberty, NC 

All soldiers in war zones  

 

Breath Prayer for the week of October 20th 
 

Lord, grant me the trust and boldness to step out of my boat and into the waters that 

lead to your preferred future for me. 



 

 

Our Livestream is in honor of Pastor Mark, 
from the Staff/Parish Relations Committee 

as we recognize Pastor Appreciation Month 
 

Subscribe to our Endwell UMC YouTube channel! 

 
 

Please like and follow our Endwell UMC Facebook page 

 

 
Worship attendance October 13 

                                                    In person = 162 
                                                 Live stream =  30 

 

 

WORSHIP ASSISTANTS                                                                        October 20, 2024 
Media Team:            Ken Anderson, Stephen Borne, Donna Halbert, Pete Hatton, Mark Miner 
  Barry Bonitz, Dave Alexander 
Greeters:           Art Newcomb, Patti Anderson 

                                                 

                         

Church Staff 

Senior Pastor                                                                                                  Rev. Mark Kimpland                             
Pastoral Emergency - # 607- 239-4721             Pastormark@endwellumc.org 
Associate Pastor               Rev. Sean Chanthasone 
Pastoral Emergency – #607-237-4564                     Seanchanthasone@gmail.com 

Organists                    Carolyn Corse, Donna Halbert  
Office Secretary           Karen Beebe                                                                         
Facilities Manager                                                                                                  Dave Alexander 
Director of Children’s Ministries                            Lynne Kimpland 
Director of Youth Ministries       Aaron Bennett 
Choir Director            Morgan Sturdevant 
Accounting Manager            RoseMarie Schlock 
 

 

 
 

It’s the time of year to start filling shoeboxes for the Red Bird Mission.  
Cardboard shoeboxes are on the table near the Welcome Center.  There is a sheet 
of paper in each box outlining what is needed, either for an adult or child.  If you 

would rather donate money, we will buy the items to fill the boxes.   
Please use the envelope on the table for your donation. 

The trucks will be packed on Saturday, November 30th and leave Endwell 
on Monday, December 2nd. 

 
 

 
 

                             

                                             
                    

                                         

                                


